
 
March 24, 2023 

 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Timberline Fire Protection District Fire Station project in fiscal 

year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is Timberline Fire Protection District, 

located at 19126 Hwy 119, Black Hawk, CO 80422. The funding would be used to complete a 

fire station. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because of the escalating wildfire 

crisis in Colorado. This region is only a few miles south of several recent catastrophic fires, 

including the devastating East Troublesome Fire. Funding this proposal will increase the chances 

that TFPD and its response partners can contain a man-made or natural disaster in the region 

before it becomes a large uncontrolled wildfire. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 7 

U.S.C. Section 2250a.   

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Joe Neguse  

Member of Congress 

 

 


